
  Bartram Trail High School - Parent’s Notice  
              Temporary Sidewalk Detour 

 
 

PROJECT OBJECTIVE:  

A contractor working for JEA (Williams Industrial Services) is continuing construction of a new water  

treatment facility in the Rivertown area. Once in operation, this potable (drinking) water facility will treat, 

store and pump treated water into JEA’s distribution system, providing water service to northwest St. 

Johns County. The addition of this water treatment facility will allow for future growth in St. Johns County, 

while providing improved water pressure and system reliability to all of our customers in the area.  
 

PROJECT DATE: 
 

Overall Project Estimated Completion Date:  June 2023* 
*Date is subject to change.  
 

TEMPORARY SIDEWALK &  SHOULDER CLOSURE NEAR BARTRAM TRAIL HIGH SCHOOL: 

JEA’s contractor is continuing work in the area of Bartram Trail High School over the next 8 to 10 weeks 

to install high density polyethylene (HDPE) piping that will connect one of JEA’s wells to the water      

treatment plant. Please see a map of the overall project work area on the reverse side of this document. 

 

To reduce congestion during high traffic periods, all lanes of traffic on Longleaf Pine Parkway between 

Greenbriar Road and Rivertown Main Street have been reopened.  

 

For the safety of our crews and the general public, the sidewalk and shoulder on the west side of      

Longleaf Pine Parkway between Greenbriar Road and Rivertown Main Street will remain closed while this 

work is completed.  

 

Pedestrians/bicyclists traveling southbound on the west side of Longleaf Pine Parkway will need to cross 

Longleaf Pine Parkway at Greenbriar Road, and pedestrian/bicyclists traveling northbound on the west 

side of Longleaf Pine Parkway will need to cross Longleaf Pine Parkway at Rivertown Main Street to     

follow the sidewalk detour. Please see a map of the sidewalk closure/pedestrian detour on the reverse 

side of this document. 

 

CONSTRUCTION CONDITIONS: 

Construction will primarily occur in the County right-of-ways and easements. Please observe all               

construction signs, detours (pedestrian/bicyclist) and general directions provided by the crews working 

on-site. 

 

This project will not affect the normal daily operations of Bartram Trail High School and will not impact 

the school’s normal JEA water, sewer and/or electric service.  

 

We apologize in advance for any inconvenience. 
 

QUESTIONS OR CONCERNS?  
If you have any further questions or concerns, please contact JEA Project Outreach at 904-665-7500 or    
projectoutreach@jea.com.  Learn more about this project at www.jea.com/rivertownwtp. 

 

jea.com/rivertownwtp


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


